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Erika King 
Assistant General Counsel 

December 15,2003 

Dr. Margo Schwab 
Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs 
Office of Management and Budget 
725 17th Street, N.W. 
New Executive Office Building 
Room 1020 1 
Washington, DC 20503 

Re: Proposed Bulletin on Peer Review and Information Quality. 68 Fed. Rep. 54023 
{September 15.2003) 

Dr. Schwab: 

The Pharmaceutical Research and Manufacturers of America (PhRMA) submits 
these comments in response to the guidelines proposed by the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) on September 15, 2003, calling for the peer review of significant scientific and technical 
information used by federal agencies such as the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) to 
formulate regulatory policies. OMB issued the proposed guidelines under the authority of 
section 5 15 of the Treasury and General Government Appropriations Act for Fiscal Year 2001 
(Information Quality Act), the Paperwork Reduction Act, and Executive Order 12866. In these 
comments we respond to OMB's invitation to address the scope of the proposed guidelines and 
convey our general support for OMB's objective to promote the quality, objectivity, and 
reliability of information relied upon by federal agencies. 

PhRMA is a voluntary, nonprofit association representing the country's leading 
research-based pharmaceutical and biotechnology companies, which are devoted to discovering 
medicines that allow patients to lead longer, healthier, and more productive lives. In 2002 alone, 
PhRMA members invested an estimated $32 billion to discover and develop new medicines. 
PhRMA companies are the source of nearly all new drugs that are discovered and marketed 
throughout the world. As the leaders in the search for innovative new cures, PhRMA members 
hold the overwhelming majority of the new drug approvals filed with FDA. Accordingly, 
PhRMA and its members have a major stake in the quality of information relied upon by FDA 
and the efficiency of the processes that it uses to assure information reliability. 

I. Purpose of the Guidelines 

PhRMA understands that the purpose of OMB's proposed guidelines is to 
promote the quality, objectivity, and reliability of information relied upon by agencies such as 
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